Newsletter

PRINCE THORPE Frldag 13th March 2020

Dear parents, pupils, governors, staff and parishioners,

Alton Castle — Residential Trip Y6
If payments are by instalments the second one of £30 was due Friday 28" February.

Cross Country
Well done to Liam, Daniel and Isla who represented our school in

Warwickshire County Finals on Wednesday. All three children finished with
amazing results. We are incredibly proud of you all.

Log trail
The log trail at the bottom of the field is currently out of action. Can we ask

that no children play on it at the end of the day when they are being picked
up until we are able to get it repaired. Thank you.

School Lottery
Thank you to everyone who has signed up to our School Lottery. Our first draw was last

Saturday. Well done to Mrs Husband our first winner. We are very close to our first target of P
selling 50 tickets. Please if you haven’t joined yet consider signing up. Some people have signed )"Q orcaNIc
up but haven’t purchased tickets so please check if this is you as currently you are not in the | :
draw. If we reach 50 tickets our prize fund will be maintained at £20 per week.

Before and After School Club mome

A plea from Mrs Daly and Mrs Chapman. The children are really enjoying jigsaw puzzles at the

moment. If you have any jigsaws at home that have all of the pieces and are surplus to requirements we would
welcome any donations for our Club. Thank you.

Mother’s Day Assembly
On Friday 20" at 9am all parents/carers of children in Reception are invited to watch their assembly about Mother’s
Day.

Coronavirus (COVID-19)

Members of the public concerned about the coronavirus are advised to visit the NHS website (see website address
below). The Government’s website (link below) also provides up to date information on the coronavirus situation.
Members of the school community and the public in general are advised to follow basic hygiene procedures, as a
precautionary measure, as set out on the NHS website.

Detailed information and advice for the public can be found on the NHS.uk website (and will be regularly updated):
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/

Further information for the public about the situation can be found here (and w1ll be regularly updated):

The school is following this general advice, encouraging children to wash their hands. We are also mindful that
children may be anxious about this health concern, so we are trying to offer them reassurances and put the situation
into context.

There are currently no confirmed cases related to our school. Should we be made aware of any cases associated with
our school, we would immediately seek advice from Public Health England.

As per the guidance children should only be kept away from school if they have symptoms themselves, have
travelled back from an affected area or have come into contact with a person who has been confirmed as infected.
Any decision to close the school would only be made following advice from Public Health England.
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https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-information-for-the-public
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Late Collections

Can we politely remind that the school day ends at 3.15pm. Any children not picked up by 3.20pm will be supervised
in our After School Club and a charge will be applied. The charge currently is £1.50 until 3.30pm this increases to

£4.50 after 3.30pm.

Friday 13th March 2020

Attendance and Punctuality Total attendance for week for whole school: 96%

Year R Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
89% Q9% © 8% 7% 7% 5% 6%
Next Week at a Gl :

— = ancc‘e — 'The God Who Speaks'

Date Time Activity

Mon 16™ March 9am Mission Assembly The Year of the Word
3.15-4.15pm | French Club “T am the handmaid of the

Lord, let it be done +o wme as

Tues 17th March 9am Assembly Hou have said” Luke 1:3%

Wed 18th March PM Year 1&2 & Y5&6 PE lesson Our Mission of the
3.15 — | Basketball Week:
4.15pm B

- - e the reason

Thurs 19" March Pm Reception and Years 3- 6 P.E lesson someone smiles.
3.15 - | Dodgeball Y3-6
4.15PM

Fri 20™ March 9am Reception — Mother’s Day Assembly
3.15-5.00pm | Irish Dancing Have a Iovely

weekend!
Mrs Batson

Twitter/Facebook For up to date information and sharing what we are up to keep an eye on our Twitter feed
@OurPrincethorpe and Facebook Page — Our Lady’s Primary School, Princethorpe @OurPrincethorpe

OurladysPrincethorpe @OurPrincethorpe - Mar 11
Year 5 and 6 investigated pulse rate yesterday afternoon, collecting data to

answer their investigation questions.
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Year 2 have had a great maths lesson making their own pictograms linked to
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